
Decision No. 57/CL/264/2016

IN THE MATTER of the Sale and Supply of Alcohol Act 
2012

AND

IN THE MATTER of an application by Waiau Bowling 
Club Incorporated pursuant to s.127 
of the Act for renewal of an Club 
Licence in respect of premises 
situated at 9 Parnassus Street, Waiau 
known as "Waiau Bowling Club"

BEFORE THE Hurunui District Licensing Committee

Chairperson: Councillor M Black

DECISION (ON THE PAPERS)

This is an application by Waiau Bowling Club Incorporated for renewal of an Club Licence in 
respect of premises situated at 9 Parnassus Street, Waiau, known as "Waiau Bowling Club".

The applicant also seeks to vary the licensed areas. The applicant did not initially seek 
changes to the licence conditions.  However, during the site visit the use of the area around 
the bowling green was discussed.  Some bowlers watch games from the shelters around the 
green and like to have a drink there.  It was indicated that the licensing of these areas would 
be appropriate for the club.

The club-licence hours are:  

Monday to Sunday from 10.00am to 7.00pm up to a maximum of 40 hours per week.

The granting of these licensed hours are conditional on a record of the bar opening and 
closing hours being kept.  
The operational hours for the bar are recorded in a diary  which is kept at the bar.  

The licensed areas are undesignated and include:

• The interior of the club rooms, and
• The grassed and paved area in front of the clubrooms and around the bowling green.

The applicant has traded as the Waiau Bowling Club Incorporated under the club-licence 
since September 2015. 
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The bowling club was closed for approximately two years when the building was red 
stickered after the November 2016 earthquake.  The building is nearing the end of the 
earthquake repairs.

This is an outdoor bowls club and is closed over the winter between April and late 
September each year.

The application was duly advertised and no objection or notice of desire to be heard has 
been received.

In their reports, the Police, Medical Officer of Health, and District Licensing Inspector have 
raised no matters in opposition to this application.
 
We are satisfied as to the matters to which we must have regard as set out in s.131 of the 
Act.  We renew the licence until 23 September 2022, that being the anniversary date of the 
licence and three years from the most recent date of expiry.

Due to a practice direction from the Alcohol Regulatory and Licensing Authority we authorise 
the issue of a replacement licence with a new number and notice of renewal.

DATED at Amberley this 30 September 2019

______________________
Secretary
Hurunui District Licensing Committee


